
 

1 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Congratulations Award Winners 
 
I congratulate the students who were acknowledged at our Award Assemblies last week. It is a great 
opportunity to acknowledge and celebrate the many academic successes of our students and to acknowledge 
the students who have continuously displayed the College REACH values. I thank the many parents who 
attended to support their children and I congratulate the students who performed at the assemblies and those 
who assisted in the direction of the events.   
 
Earlier this week, I was pleased to be invited to attend a presentation by Sergeant Chris Newman to our Police 
Rangers, where they received the 2021 Shield for their success at the Ranger Rally earlier this year. I 
congratulate the students on their performance at the rally and look forward to sharing their success in future 
events.   
 
Choirfest Celebration 
 
On Tuesday we hosted the ninth annual Choirfest celebration. This event showcased the musical talents of our 
students along with the talented performers of our local intake primary schools, Alinjarra, Ballajura, Illawarra 
and South Ballajura primary schools and South Ballajura Education Support Centre. Once again, it was a 
spectacular performance and I thank and congratulate the staff and students who performed, organised and 
assisted in the event.  
 
Upcoming Events 
 
In addition to a number of learning area events and excursions, there are several College and community 
events and activities occurring during the remainder of this term which include: 
 
10 August Year 8 Lightning carnival 

22 August Rotary Fair 

28 August Police Rangers Walk 

30 August OLNA Round 2 commences 

3 September College Athletics carnival 

8 September Year 12 TAFE applications online workshops 

9 September R U OK Day 

15 September Primary School Music tour  

25 September Year 12 Assembly 
 
Congratulations to all students who participate in these events and activities. 
 
Newsletter 
 
The first Semester 2 College newsletter will be available from next week and sent out via parent emails and 
SEQTA.  The newsletter will also be available from the College website.  If parents/carers are not able to 
access the newsletter, please contact the College for information on how to do so. 
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COVID – 19 Update 
 
Schools in the Perth metropolitan and Peel regions continue to adhere to the current Phase 5 operating 
guidelines, which include: 
• no longer needing to adhere to the 2 square metre capacity rule for events, 
• continuing to apply physical distancing measures, 
• maintain good hygiene practices, and  
• visitors, parents and students are encouraged not to attend school if they are unwell. 
 
The College is continuing to prepare a College COVID-19 response to prepare for any future potential outbreak 
and to ensure the continuity of teaching and learning.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Bruno Pileggi, Principal (Term 3, 2021) 
 
Friday 6 August 2021 
 
 


